Bardsey Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee 

Minutes – July 2012 
Meeting held  on 18th July in Committee Room of Village Hall 
Present: Jane Ambrose, (JA), Mike Bosomworth (MB), Lindsay Burns (LB),Jack Cairns (JC), Ian Frankland (IF), June Gallant (JG), Jane Ingham (JI), Ed Stentiford (ES),Geoffrey Tatman (GT),  and Lance Tattersall (LT). 

Apologies.  None. 
2. Minutes of the meeting on 20th June – These had been circulated and were approved with one amendment.  

3. Declaration of any conflicts of interest.- None.  

4.  Reports by working groups
a) Planning – The Chairman (ES) reported that an interim meeting had taken place on 27th June  between LB, IF, ES, and GT to agree on a preferential listing for the different SHLAA sites in Bardsey, and to make recommendations to the present meeting. These had been  circulated . The results are shown in Table form. The first column represents site scoring (practical aspects of the site e.g how well hidden, whether panoramic views will be spoilt, vehicular access, ribbon development, proximity to village centre etc.) The second column represents Neighbourhood Plan scoring – an assessment of likely support from 50% of those voting. These have then been added together to give a total scoring. The 1027 site was considered too large to be considered for development in its entirety but 2 sections of it were considered, one behind Hetchell View and The Dell 1027 (N), and the other along the side of Wayside Crescent (1027) (S). The preferred choice was 1027 (N).
The meeting discussed possible development on 1027 (N) as a possibility for housing and a new school site (see Education). It had many advantages – not unduly visible, fairly central, and close to the heart of the village. LB had produced a number of aerial photos to highlight the site. The Scarcroft Golf Club site (3126) also scored highly ,together with Woodlands Farm (1182) and Harrison’s Land on Tithe Barn Lane (not yet allocated a number). GT said that he and JC favoured 3134 but this had a low rating and was not discussed further. 
 ES reported that Andy Birkbeck was now suggesting that Bardsey might have a lower housing ratio than previously thought. The committee agreed to work on the likelihood of 70-80 new properties (4 acres approx), with mixed type of housing.  It was considered sensible to use SHLAA sites where preliminary work on suitability had already been carried out by LCC. 
LB pointed out the correlation between numbers of houses and amount of monies received which could be used for other village improvements likely to be needed in the next 15 years. He also distributed copies of the Green Belt policy for LCC dating back to 1947 and said that the Authority has no policy at present for building on Green Belt. 

The committee agreed to recommend to the village development on 1027(N).

b) Education – JA reported that the School is now considering becoming a Co-operative Trust with Boston Spa Comprehensive School. The Governors would then become Trustees of the land and the buildings, and new monies required would come directly from the Govt. 
The question of the future site for a new school was discussed in detail.

· It would be possible to demolish one of the present buildings and build a new school on that site, as the Governors had been considering for some time, but some of the committee preferred the idea of finding an alternative site. 
· The site of the Catholic Church had been mentioned at previous meetings but it was now felt that the site was too small, parking would be problematic, and it would almost join Bardsey with East Keswick. 

· Site 1027 (N.) was discussed in detail and it was thought that this site was large enough to accommodate a new school and 4 acres of housing. IF, however, asked LB to do a study of the total area of this site, and then working backwards by deducting the area required for the school, playing fields and car park, to see what was left for housing.  The school might be considered as part of stage 2 in the development. One disadvantage was access from the A58 ,but it might be possible to overcome this by building a culvert across the road. LT also pointed out that it would spoil a panoramic view from the back of the church. JG considered that it would be too far for children to walk to from East Keswick. At the time when East Keswick school was closed LCC had cited Bardsey school as the preferred replacement for children from the village, and had created the path across the Blacksmith’s Field to shorten the route. LT considered that East Keswick should be invited to join in any discussion of an alternative site. 
IF suggested that it might be wise to obtain some feedback from the village as to their views on the suitability of this site for a new school/housing development before putting the whole proposed NP out to the village , where it would be necessary to obtain 50% approval for it to succeed.
c) Health.- MB reported that he had been asked by the PC to complete a questionnaire re health care and provision in Leeds. It was considered that Collingham was unlikely to agree to another satellite surgery ,but MB agreed to write and ask.
d) Infrastructure. IF said that he had received nothing further and would write once again to all concerned. 
5.  Report on Project Board Meeting – July 4th.IF reported that this meeting had concerned an exchange of best practice and had emphasised the importance of cross parish discussion.  Andy Birkbeck had encouraged PCs to commence with their VDS documents as a basis for their Neighbourhood Plans . There was still doubt about responsibility for carrying out sustainable appraisals of potential sites. All those present were asked for progress reports on their NPs and IF felt that Bardsey was one of those furthest forward. 
6. Report on NE Outer Leeds Meeting to discuss progress of Neighbourhood Plans – June 27th   This had been attended by ES, IF and JG. Andy Birkbeck requires preferred site allocations from all parishes by Jan/Feb.2013. It now seems that Brownfield sites may be included in site numbers. Ian Mackie intends to drive round and view all the sites in the area. 
7. Notice from LCC that 6 week Statutory Advertisement period for Bardsey Neighbourhood Plan has closed and no representations have been received. Noted. 
8.Arrangements for a Public Meeting – It was agreed to hold this on Saturday October 20th.in time to get a first draft of the NP ready in November. It was decided to have a series of boards displaying details of each of the SHLAA sites with comments for and against their suitability. This must be as simple as possible. The preferred choice of the Steering Committee for site 1027 (N) should be shown with clear reasons set for their choice. 
Publicity would be important and there would need to be general background information on the village on display. 

Ways in which the considerable costs likely to be incurred ,would need to be looked into. The PC would contribute some of the cost..
9. Dates of next meetings It was agreed to have no meeting in August and to bring forward the October meeting. 

The next 2 dates for meetings of the Steering Committee would be:- 

Wednesday September 19th and Wednesday October 10th.
BPC St. Co. July 12 Mins. 
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